
No. 28 Friday 9 September 2016 

Dear Parents, 

So, letõs tell a story  

A parable is told of a farmer who owned an 

old mule.  The mule fell into the farmerõs 

well.  After carefully accessing the situation, 

the farmer sympathised with the mule, but 

decided that neither the mule nor the well 

was worth the trouble of saving.  Instead he 

called his neighbours together and told them 

what happened, and enlisted them to help 

haul dirt to bury the old mule in the well and 

put him out of his misery.  

 

Initially, the old mule was hysterical!  But as 

the farmer and his neighbours continued 

shovelling and the dirt hit his back, a thought 

struck him.  It suddenly dawned on him that 

every time a shovel load of dirt landed on his 

back, he could shake it off and step up!  This 

he did blow after blow.  òShake it off and step 

up é shake it off and step up é shake it off 

and step up!ó  He repeatedly encouraged 

himself, no matter how painful the blows, or 

distressing the situation seemed, the old 

mule fought panic, and just kept right on 

shaking it off and stepping up.  It was not 

long before the old mule, battered and 

exhausted, stepped triumphantly over the 

wall of that well.  What seemed like it would 

bury him actually blessed him é all because 

of the manner in which he handled his 

adversity.  Thatõs life! 

 

If we face our problems and respond to them 

positively, and refuse to give in to panic, 

bitterness or self -pity; the adversities that 

come along to bury us usually have within 

them the potential to benefit and bless us!  

 

Remember forgiveness, faith, prayer, praise 

and hope are all excellent ways to Shake it 

off and step up out of the wells in which we 

find ourselves.  

 

One more thing é 

Never be afraid to try something new.  

Remember that amateurs built the Ark.  

Professionals built the Titanic.  

 

Leanne Nettleton ñPrincipal  

Week 9  
 

Mon 12 September  
9am Mercy Cross 

Prayer Service ñparents 

welcome!  

11am Yr 5 Weõve Got 

Talent Performance  

2.45ñ4.30pm 

Motiv8sports Club  

 

Tue 13 September  

Years 5 & 6 Cricket Gala 

Day 

11am Yr 3 Weõve Got 

Talent Performance  

1.10pm Choir  

 

Wed 14 September  

Student Banking  

1pm Australian Girls 

Choir  

 

Thurs 15 September  

Yr 6 Risky Business 

Market Day  

3-4pm T-ball Sessions 

 

Fri 16 September  

Parramatta Diocese 

Touch Gala Day Yrs 3/4  

NRL Reading Program 

Yr 6 Debating 

Celebration  
 

Coming Dates:  
Sat 22 October  

P&F 60th Celebration  

Novotel, Norwest  

 

The Way of Mercy was launched in the 

Parramatta Diocese on Monday 8 th August 

with a Mass in St Patrickõs Cathedral. Then 

the Mercy Cross and the Relics of St Mother 

Teresa of Kolkata and St Mary Mackillop 

commenced a three month journey though 

the parishes and schools in Western Sydney 

and the Blue Mountains. On Monday 12 th 

September it is St Bernadetteõs turn to host 

the Cross and the Relics.  Families are 

welcome to join us for this special occasion.  

 

The Way of Mercy ceremony will begin with 

a reverent procession of the Cross and 

Relics from the playground to the Church to 

begin our prayer service at 9 oõclock. 

 

All our St Bernadetteõs community are 

welcome to attend our Way of Mercy 

Ceremony.  

 

Mrs Shane Robinson  

Religious Education Coordinator  

 

 

Term Dates 2016  
 

Term 3:  
18 Julyñ22 Sept 

23 SeptñStaff 

Spirituality & Pupil 

Free Day  

Term 4:  
10 Octñ16 Dec  

19 & 20 DecñStaff Dev 

& Pupil Free Days  
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Royal Commission into Institutional 

Responses to Child Sexual Abuse  
The Diocese of Parramatta is required to appear before 

the Royal Commission into Institutional  Responses to 

Child Sexual Abuse, Case Study 44.  This public 

hearing is expected to being on Monday 12 September 

2016. 

 

For more information please refer to the Royal 

Commission website 

www.childabuseroyalcommission.gov.au/public -

hearings/case -studies.  

 

For anyone needing information and support please 

contact the Diocese of Parramatta  information line on 

(02) 8838 3470.  Operational from 03/09/2016 until 

07/10/2016, Mon to Fri 7am -10pm, Sat and Sun 9am-

5pm. 

 

The Child Protection Information Line 1300 661 015 is 

available for families who would like  more information 

about protocols or support services in Catholic schools 

run by the Diocese of Parramatta.  

 

Concerns or allegations about any criminal offence 

should be reported to NSW Police on 131 444.  

 

The Diocese of Parramatta is committed to continuously 

reviewing and improving its child  protection policies 

and procedures.  For more information, please visit 

www.safeguarding.org.au  

 

ST BERNADETTEõS  
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SINGING DANCING ACTING   TELLING JOKES 

                       CHEER LEADING 
 

WOW! How talented are the children at St 

Bernadetteõs?  It has been amazing to see the 

confidence that our children are displaying at the 

grade talent shows. Already we have had three grades 

show off their outstanding talents.  

 

Listed below are the grade talent shows that all parents 

are invited to attend.  

 

Date  Grade  Starting Time  

Mon 12 Sept Yr 5 11.10am 

Tues 13 Sept Yr 3 11.10am 

 

Donõt forget Kinder and Year 1 parents and carers that 

your children will be showing off their unique talents to 

everyone on Thursday 22 nd September at 1 pm on top 

court.  Please feel to come along and join in celebrating 

just some of the talents we have here at St Bernadetteõs. 

Maths & HSIE workbooks coming home  
Your children will be bringing home their Maths 

workbooks and HSIE workbooks this Friday to share 

their learning with you.  This is an opportunity for you to 

encourage your child to do his or her personal best. We 

encourage you to write a comment to your child in their 

book after their last piece of work. Children really do 

enjoy reading your comments. Additionally, we ask that 

the books be returned promptly on Monday 19 th 

September so that your child can continue their written 

work in the appropriate book.  

 

Northwest Basketball Challenge  
Congratulations to our Senior Boys and Girls Basketball 

Teams on their display of skills and sportsmanship at the 

Northwest Basketball Challenge this week. The girls, 

coached by Mrs Sing, finished 5th in the competition. 

The boys, coached by Mr Orsini, came undefeated first, 

winning their grand final by 1 point!  

 

Thank you for all the support from parents to make the 

day possible. There will be more basketball to come at 

the Diocesan Gala Day in Term 4.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Karen Orsini and Mrs Rhiarna Thomas  

 

Kid -nect A -thon  
Thank you for all of the generous donations that we have 

received from our Kid -nect A-thon Learning Day.   Next 

week prizes will be awarded for the student, family and 

class that have raised the most money. Our special raffle 

will also be drawn at the end of next week.  

  

Please ensure that all Kid -nect A-thon donations have 

been handed in by  Thursday 15 th  September  so that 
you donõt miss out on your chance to win. All winners 

will be announced in Week 10.  

 

Camp Quality  
 A letter of thanks has been received from Camp Quality 

for the $487 raised from their recent Puppet Show.  

Thanks again everyone for your support!  

 

Are you moving?  
To estimate enrolments for 2017, it would 

be appreciated if the school could be 

notified in writing of any children who may 

be leaving St Bernadetteõs at the end of the 

year from grades other than Year 6.  

 

You are reminded that CEO policy is that families need 

to give the school one full termõs notice in writing in 

these circumstances.  Thank you for your cooperation.  



School Values Awards  

Term 3  
 

It gives me great pleasure to announce the recipients of this termõs 

School Values Awards sponsored by 

Century 21, Castle Hill. 
 

These awards are presented to two 

children who are nominated for living 

our core values of respect, honesty, 

care and compassion, forgiveness and 

tolerance. 
 

Congratulations to: 

Connor McGovern 6B and  

Danielle Khoudair 2W 
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Social Skill: Being a problem solver at St Bernadetteôs 

Class Student of the  
Week 

Student of the  
Week 

Social Skill Award 

KB Isaac Beshay Savannah Jaucian Chelsea Nicolaou 

KG Jai Stuart Marcus Yacoub Hayden Dmello 

KW Sheryl Alexander Elijah Pavlovic Beau Stockdale 

1B Dylan Gibb Charlotte McLaren Felicity Miller 

1G Anna Dimitriou Not for Publication Alexander Beers 

1W Tahlia Haj Woo Chan Lee Douglas Windress 

2B Cohen Orsini Amelia Smith Christian Rahme 

2G Patrick Windress Grace Zwaine Giovanni Porte 

2W Isla Guy Ella Macey Henry Buscall 

3B Angelina Zaiter Luke Giallonardo Meleni Ariyanayagam 

3G Terence Nwabuokei Emilija Pavlovic Joshua Foo 

3W Daniel Egan Not for Publication Zander Cheng 

4B Lachlan Munro Jonathan Soumboulidis Chloe Henrico 

4G Laila Campagna Victoria Buscall Anthony Foong 

4W Alessia Lalli Ryan Suyko Isabella Muscat 

5B Annaliese Besters Raquel Sahyoun Franz Goseco 

5G Emma Mizzi  Ashton Paull Marcus Scotti 

5W Luke Debelak Mathilda Martin Daniela Francis 

6B Piper Laurie Christian Sequeira Philip Porte 

6G Joseph Georges Abbey Robinson Marcus Bruzzano 

6W Not for Publication Robert Irwin Dylan De Juan 

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 
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Principalõs Awards: 
 

Amy Hammersley 4B  

Chloe Henrico 4B  

Emily Kouchoo 4B 

Loriana Gamez 2B 

Christopher Dodd 4W  

Xavier Hennessey 3B 

 

Thanks to Century 21 for their continued 

support of our School Values Awards and 

St Bernadetteõs School. 



Risky Business Market Day ð Next Thursday  
Bring your money with you next Thursday to purchase 

some of these wonderful hand made and uniquely 

designed products by our Year 6 students. Money 

raised will go directly to our Mission Week fundraising 

efforts.  

Bath Bombs  

(The Fizz Bizz) $2.00 per pack  

 

Sun Catchers  

(Sunny Colourz Sun Catchers)  $2.00 each  

 

Parachutes  

(Parashootz) $2.50 each   

Straw Rockets  

(Pocket Rockets) $1.00 each  

 

Heli -cup -ters  

(High Flyerz)  $2.00 each  

 

 

Glitter Slime  

(Slime Time) $2.00 per pack  

 

Orbeez Slime  

(Slimetopia) $2.00 per pack  

 

Play -Doh  

(Doh Mania) $1.50 each   

 

Necklaces  

(Pokelaces) $1.50 -$3.00 each  

 

Sling -Shot Planes  

(Wing Slings) $2.00 each   
 

 


